July 21, 1972

Dr. John B. Johnson

Professor of Medicine \
Howard University

Washington, D. C.

Dear Dr. Johnson:

By good fortune I saw your late evening T.V. interview this week on the
prevention of heart disease while I was visiting in Bethesda. Your responses
were superb,

Ancel Keys has just retired and I'm starting a new program here. If there
should be any serdous candidates, along the line of the enclosed, I would be
happy to hear from them.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, M.D.
Professor and Director

HBirs



